

Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, California

### 6/4/1946

"Quiet Please" - a command not easily enforced in this sometimes noisy aggregation. Strange to say, this is the very title of a one act comedy we are to enjoy to day, and under the direction of Miss Doris Petty. Healdsburg High School Popular, Proficient and Peerless Stage Director.

Like last week, we'll adjourn to the main auditorium for the 30 minutes of comedy.

#### ELECTION DAY. DO YOUR DUTY

Al. Barbaeri deserves a heap o' credit for his coaching of the young athletes. Those bouts by the boys of the Union Elementary Granmar School were marvelous - By Gibbs.

#### LET'S GET 'EM TO THE POLIS

Another Al - Sander by name - also is entitled to worthy comment upon his success in staging an attractive horse show at Lytton Home on Memorial Day. A nice achievement in the interests of boys & girls.

### PUBLIC AFFAIRS COMMITTEE, TAKE HEED

Victory Convention of Kiwanis International will be well under way as we neet next week. It is expected to attract 10,000 men and women from all sections of the United States and Canada. As speakers there will be leaders in business, industry, agriculture, and government. A colorful affair. Earl, how we envy you on your privilege to be there - Atlantic City.

#### MAY THE MOST DESERVING WIN

Directors: Last call for the regular monthly meeting at the home of Ira and Gretchen. Bring full desire for succulent support of inner-man.



Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, California

June 11, '46

Dr. Rex H. Turner,

Past Lieut. Governor,

Cal - Nev Division 2,

Principal, Freenont

High school, in

Oakland, California.

will address the

graduating class of

Healdsburg High, our

guests at this meet.

Kiwanis Placque and

Scholarship will be

awarded the lucky

and deserving class

members.

Roy Haley, Chmn.

Enough, this time.



Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, California

June 18, 1946

Fellow Kiwanians:

Yours truly pinch-hitting for "Ye Editor" who is taking a much deserved vacation. Best wishes to Ed for a relaxing and refreshing rest. Hats off to him also for his many years of faithful and conscientious service as a Secretary and Editor. Let us hope that he serves us for many years more in this most important but often thankless job.

One of the outstanding meetings of each Kiwanis year is the annual dinner for the High School Graduates. This year was no exception, in fact, I believe it surpassed any previous meeting. President Louie was in fine form. Song Leader "Sugar" Sweeten, as usual, good; Chairman Roy, splendid; Russ, in his introduction of speaker was wonderful and our speaker himself, Past Lt. Governor Rex Turner, was tops. This was evidenced with the interest and attentiveness each of our 74 guests and some 50 Kiwanians displayed. A message for each and every one, and one that sank deep in the minds of all.

Congratulations to you, Al, for such a charming and gifted daughter. The choice of the Committee in presenting to Evalee the Kiwanis Placque was a wise one. As Floyd would put it, "She must have a wonderful Mother".

This Tuesday's Chairman is Charley Comstock. His speaker will be Dr. W. C. Shipley, a writer and speaker of renown, who will speak on "Reminiscences of Healdsburg and Sonoma County". A splendid program is assured.

Vice-President Earl, at this writing, has completed the Kiwanis Convention, and has started home. We all envy him this opportunity, but in Earl's presentation of his report to the Club, each of us will have a ring-side seat of the whole proceedings.

In closing may I tell a story on myself: "A very much overwrought teacher stormed into my office and with anger on her face and tears in her eyes told me that Johnny Jones was the worst discipline problem she had ever had, -- "He just told me to go to the devil, and I just had to come straight to you." I found it very difficult to smother a smile--but I did.

Respectfully submitted,

Past-President "By"



Published Weekly by the Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg, California

June 25, 1946

"Ah, to build, to build! That is the noblest art of all the arts." - Longfellow

Fellow Kiwanians:

Once again Yours Truly is taking over this not too easy task of putting out this week's Bulletin. This will be tho last week that you will have to read my "unique" type of editing. Secretary Ed will be back next week. We hope that he has accumulated enough fish for a fish dinner for all the members of the Club, which has often been promised us.

This Tuesday's Chairman will be Leo Frediani who has for his speaker that world traveler, our very capable Vice-President, Earl Osborn, who will report on the highlights of the Kiwanis International Convention held in Atlantic City. Leo has promised other surprises in store.

Congratulations, Charley, on your very entertaining and interesting program last Tuesday. Dr. W.C. Shipley was in fine form and really went way back in his reminiscences of Healdsburg. It was interesting to we new and older citizens of this Community to hear of some of the early exploits and exploiters.

Next Monday, July 1st, there will be a Board of Directors Meeting at Louis Schwabs' at 8:00 p.m. Business meeting, with refreshments served after. Anyone that has a make-up or who wishes to make up in advance, may do so at this meeting.

Congratulations, Harold, to you and your Committee and to each and every member of the Club for the continuation of 100 per cent attendance. We have finished two whole years of perfect attendance, and well into our third. Yippee!!!

### WAYS TO IMPROVE YOUR CLUB? ??

Don't come to meetings. But if you do come, come late. If the weather doesn't suit you, don't think of coming. If you do attend a meeting, find fault with the work of the officers and other members.

Never accept an office, as it is easier to criticize than do things. Nevertheless, get sore if you are not appointed on a committee, but if you are, do not attend committee meetings. If asked by the chairman to give your opinion regarding some important matter, tell him you have nothing to say. After the meeting, tell everyone how things ought to be done. Hold back your dues as long as possible, or don't pay at all. If you receive a bill after you've paid, resign from the club. Get all the club can give you, but don't give it anything but hell! When everything else fails, attend the Director's meetings and raise cain. From "The Shofer" for March. Respectfully submitted,

Past-President "By"